Dear Mr Hope

Further to my telephone call earlier this week & subsequent email I now wish to record formally our objection to the above Planning Application in respect of our neighbouring property at 14 Fitzroy Rd.

Our concerns can be summarised as follows:

1. Existing party wall to be cut back.  We believe that this would result in a loss of privacy to ourselves and a reduction in the enjoyment of our property and garden. Currently the gardens of 16/14 Fitzroy Road are at different levels so the effect will be quite different depending upon whether one stands in number 16 (higher) and hence wall height is important.  Furthermore the drawings submitted proposing this change are inconsistent as they only show the removal within the Plan drawing and NOT within the Sectional drawing which we believe understates the impact on our property.  (re drawings PL(00)01B & PL(00)10B)

2.
Reduction of the floor level by a further 210mm.  We understand that this has now been revised so as not to apply to the whole of the footprint however we are concerned that a reduced floor level in total of 410mm is MATERIAL and therefore should not form part of a non material application.  We are aware that to achieve a finished level of 410mm the required depth of excavation needs to be considerably greater to take account of the layers of concrete, screed, underfloor heating etc. We are concerned about the impact that this will have on the common foundations to the property and the effect of surrounding ground water levels given that our properties are situated on a slope where the back of the garden is considerably higher than the front of the property.

3.
Excavation and lowering of the front vault adjoining our property.  We believe that this was not accurately represented in the original application (2014/3476/P & 2014/3475/P).  Drawing AL(0)100 provides no indication of this reduction and we believe to continue with such would result in a breach of planning and require the Councils Enforcement team to be notified. Had this been properly flagged in the original Application we would have raised an Objection.

Thank you for your time and attention in this matter.  Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind Regards
